
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
30 January 2014 
 
 
Australian Government 
Productivity Commission  
Inquiry into Childcare and Early Childhood 
 
 
 
Re:  Reporting and making recommendations on specific items in Childcare 
 
 
We would like to voice our opinion with regards to some elements in the current Childcare management. 
Items we feel need to be addressed: 
 

1. Children in Childcare systems are enrolling in primary schools with little or no identification with 
regards to special needs. This places the burden on primary schools to start a process of 
identification and support which affects children’s learning and confidence. Early intervention 
research shows that literacy and numeracy should be monitored and assessed as early as three 
years of age to give individuals the best opportunity of achieving educationally later in life. 
 
www.asg.com.au/Assets/Files/EarlyLiteracyRschBackgrndRev0301.pdf  

Handbook of early literacy research -  Dickinson - Cited by 408 

www.education.purdue.edu/.../research/...research/Indiana_Follow_Up_S... 

 
2. Reporting to various Government entities should be simplified and duplication avoided.  

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Yvonne Rinaldi 
Principal 
Caboolture Montessori School 
 

http://scholar.google.com.au/scholar_url?hl=en&q=http://books.google.com.au/books%3Fhl%3Den%26lr%3D%26id%3DLyxgk3cF6B4C%26oi%3Dfnd%26pg%3DPP2%26dq%3Dresearch%2Bon%2Bearly%2Bliteracy%2Bintervention%26ots%3D7RCGNoglqE%26sig%3DBM2wPjJplGTd_FU3T9XX2mirGls&sa=X&scisig=AAGBfm0AUqs-qSLBgE3lxrcvdV3qOm4R4Q&oi=scholarr&ei=x8jpUqHrK8fAkQXLk4CgDA&ved=0CCgQgAMoADAA

